
	

OAK	GROVE	BOARD	OF	EDUCATION	MEETING								4-24-18	
This	is	a	summary	of	events	that	occurred	at	the	April	meeting,	not	the	official	minutes.	

 
					Superintendent’s	Report	

§ Student	Celebration	–	The	Board	honored	the	following	students:	
o Brandon	LaCrosse	–	“You	Be	the	Chemist”	
o Matt	Berner	–	Oak	Grove	&	Regional	Spelling	Bee	champion	
o Oscar	Butler	&	Sam	Pinsel	–	IESA	State	wrestling	qualifiers	

§ Multicultural	Committee	–	Event	is	on	May	3,	6:00-7:30pm,	we	have	50	booths	in	this	event	
§ Legislation	–	Dr.	Lemon	along	with	other	area	superintendents	continue	to	work	with	

legislators	to	oppose	bills	that	are	detrimental	to	Oak	Grove	or	contain	unfunded	mandates	
	

Public	Comment			
§ Community	members	addressed	the	Board	requesting	recognition	of	the	annual	Muslim	

holidays	
§ Mr.	Nee,	PE	teacher,	retiring	this	year,	thanked	the	Board	for	always	supporting	him		
§ Mrs.	Saia	read	a	letter	regarding	district	leadership	concerning	a	recent	staff	appointment	

	
New	Business/Information	

• Dr.	Cacciatore	gave	a	curriculum	report	(attached	to	BoardBook)	
§ Dr.	Lemon	reported	the	Foundation	is	looking	forward	to	next	year;	they	are	currently	

looking	at	the	process	of	restructuring	and	clarifying	the	grant	process.	Typically	it	has	been	
focused	on	STEM.	The	application	process	was	adjusted;	they’ve	received	some	unique	
applications	for	grants.	Foundation	grants	will	likely	be	subdivided	by	different	topics,	
restructured	into	three	categories.	Meeting	in	May	to	elect	their	officers	for	next	year	&	
continue	grant	work	

§ SEDOL–	Meeting	is	this	Thursday.	Mundelein	High	School	petitioned	the	ROE	board	of	
trustees	to	withdraw	from	SEDOL.		Up	to	$1.2	million	may	have	to	be	absorbed	by	the	
remaining	districts	in	the	consortium	due	to	the	withdrawal	

§ Standards	Based	Grading	Committee	Update	-	Committee	will	come	to	the	Board	next	month	
with	a	recommendation.	25	parents	came	to	our	parent	night,	very	good	turnout,	and	a	
majority	of	the	committee	attended	

	
Approvals		

• The	Consent	Agenda	was	approved	
• Personnel	Action	was	approved	
• The	Board	approved	the	Strategic	Plan		
• Policy	5:90	update	was	tabled	until	the	May	meeting	following	verbiage	edits	by	the	District’s	

attorney	
• The	Board	approved	the	payment	of	Amendment	#3r1	to	GravesDesignGroup	for	$45,980	
• The	Board	approved	the	2018-19	K-8	registration	fee	at	$175.	per	student.	
• Curriculum	purchase	was	approved	
	

	
Next	Meeting	is	May	22,	2018	


